
MINUTES 
TRAFFIC AND SAFETY BOARD 

 
 

7:00 p.m.                                      Thursday                                       August 20, 2009 
 
 
Chairperson Reynolds called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL:  Leppanen, Reynolds, Chiara, Schulz (ex-officio) 
 
ABSENT: McGowan, Mehas, DeCorte (ex-officio), Nebus (ex-officio) 
 
PREVIOUS MINUTES: 
A motion was made by Chiara, seconded by Leppanen, to accept the minutes of the 
June 16, 2009.  Motion carried. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
None. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Board was advised that Oakland County Road Commission will be installing the new 
low pole light sometime this year, exact date not known. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
None. 
 
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS: 
Mr. Chiara will discuss more with the Director his disappointment that selective 
enforcement was stopped on Shiawassee Street between Grand River and Farmington 
Rd.  Mr. Leppanen commented that he did not feel speeding was a problem on that 
section of Shiawassee from his travels. 
 
Mr. Chiara wanted the public to have the impression that Shiawassee was a speed trap. 
 
NEXT MEETING DATE: 
The next meeting is scheduled for September 17, 2009. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
A motion was made by Mr. Chiara, seconded by Mr. Leppanen to adjourn.  Motion 
carried.  The meeting concluded at 7:15 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Robert Schulz 
Deputy Director 


